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Celebration of Independence Day, swine flu scare reaching villages, closure of Shelwak pre-school and two new places to start new pre-schools were the highlights of this quarter. 
Limdari pre-school children were taken to Pawaldara primary school for flag hosting and sweets were distributed at Bhosarmal, while there was no celebration at Godsedara. 

Swine flu panic was high in August in Pune. This had affected the neighbouring districts in Maharashtra as well. The attendance in the pre-schools was also affected by the scare. It took about two weeks for the attendance to come to normal. All the pre-school teachers/helpers were given instructions that if any child is seen having fever they should immediately report to the parents and advise them to seek treatment in nearest government health centre.
Attendance Record:

Attendance recorded on two random dates in July, August and September 2009 is given below. Average attendance in the pre-schools was around 91%. 

	Name of pre- school village

	July 
04         22 
	August
01          26
	September
 15         29

	Bhosarmal 
	15        14
	13          15
	16          14

	Godsedara 
	16        16
	14          14
	13          14 

	Limdari 
	14        14
	14          09
	12          14


Closure of Shelwak Pre School:

Shelwak pre-school had to be closed from 1st August, 2009. Despite many oral and written instructions, the teacher there was neglecting her duties and not attending to her responsibilities seriously. We therefore had no option but to terminate the teacher and close the school since we could not find a new teacher in the neighbouring villages.
Identifying two new places: 
In the last quarter, we visited Kuran vasti and talked to the people in a meeting about starting new pre-school there. We visited the vasti again twice in this quarter and talked to the people and primary school teachers there. The people there would very much like to have a pre-school but they could not resolve the issue of finding a suitable place. The owner of the plot of land that is suited for a pre-school would not allow even a temporary structure since he had earlier given a piece of his land for the primary school and now he is not ready to give anymore. 
Two new places namely Ranmala (Parner block) and Vad-dara (Sangamner block) were visited and we talked to the Primary School teachers and members of the Gram Panchayat (village level local self governance body) about starting pre-schools there. In Vad-dara, there are around 20 children of 3 to 6 age and a woman educated till 8th Std. has been interviewed and she is ready to work as a teacher. We hope to start the pre-school there from mid-November. 
*******
